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As part of its’ responsibility to provide guidance and direction to the Local Workforce Development Boards 

(LWDBs), the Department of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation (DETR) follows federal guidance in 

creating policy to implement the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA).  These policies are 

necessary for efficient and stable operations of the workforce system in the State of Nevada.   The Local 

Workforce Development Boards (LWDBs) have reviewed this policy, and it has been posted for public comment 

with no comments received.  As such, DETR has provided SCP 3.10 to the Governor’s Executive Committee for 

review and approval. 

 

This policy provides guidance to the Local Workforce Development Boards (LWDBs) on income generated with 

the use of funds awarded through programs by DETR.  This policy is being revised to update the Workforce 

Investment Act (WIA) references to WIOA as well as update the format of the document.  Figures have been 

added to provide clarity and examples of the ways program income can be applied.  Additional resources from 

the ETA, that have since been published, are now referenced to provide additional clarity on the ETA-9130.   

Since 2005 new Training and Employment Guidance Letters (TEGLs) have been published by the Department of 

Labor and  have been included in this revision. 


